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April 29, 2011

Dear Participant:

The Trustees are pleased to inform you of some very good news. Federal law required the
Plan's actuary to certify on March 31, 2011, if the Central Pennsylvania Defined Benefit Plan
(“Plan”) fell into one of three problem categories identified by Congress (called Endangered,
Seriously Endangered, or Critical). Fortunately, the actuary has certified that the Plan is not
in any of these categories and, as a result, will not be required to implement any of the
governmentally required changes to contributions and benefits that many plans across the
country are currently adopting in order to overcome their funding problems.

After the extraordinary 2008 negative market conditions that put unprecedented pressure on
defined benefit plans around the country, the Plan experienced strong asset returns for 2009
(19%) and 2010 (16%), which have had a meaningful positive impact on the Plan’s ability to
meet its long-term obligations.

A notice entitled “Annual Funding Notice for the Central Pennsylvania Teamsters
Defined Benefit Plan” is included in this mailing as required under the Pension Protection
Act of 2006 (“PPA”). The notice is meant to provide useful information in understanding the
Plan’s funded status. However, in accordance with the regulations for preparing the Annual
Funding Notice, the Funded Percentage on page one is a snapshot of the Plan as of

January 1, 2010. Therefore, it does not reflect the Plan’s approximate 16% return on assets for
2010. The impact of this investment performance will be reflected in next year’s notice.

As in the past, the Trustees of the Central Pennsylvania Teamsters Pension Fund wish to
assure you that we appreciate the importance of the Plan to the future well-being of its
participants and their families and we will continue to monitor the Plan’s health and make
every effort to ensure its future success. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free
to contact the Fund Administrator at the address shown at the end of the attached Notice.
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